Dear brothers, we thank God for life and the opportunity to communicate again through this
means.

Receive our fraternal greeting in the love of Christ and our desire to be well in every way.

The work in Maturin center. Hard time, testing time.

The content of this bulletin basically subscribes to a request, to a prayer to the whole
brotherhood for prayer for the work of God in Venezuela, and throughout the country.

We remember that Jesus speaking with his disciples told them what they would have of the
world, affliction, but in him, peace and trust (John 16:33). To the Christians in Venezuela, apart
from other moments, in this time we have been living the experience of the affliction of the
world and peace and trust in Jesus.

In the previous bulletin | added an editorial where I commented how the deep economic and
social crisis that the nation is experiencing has affected the churches, so much so that brothers
from several cities have left the country to seek solutions abroad.

It has touched the church in Maturin center. Unfortunately, we are going to the countries of
Ecuador, Peru and Colombia: Brother Julio Vargas (Quito, Ecuador), temporarily leaves his wife
and two children. Rafael Farias, his wife and two children (Lima, Peru) and Javier Vargas
(Cucuta, Colombia), temporarily leave his wife and two children. It was very sad to see and hear
the brothers say goodbye to the church, and even more so because they are brothers who have
been pillars of the church.

Strengthening ourselves in the Lord, reorganizing activities.

To the brothers who are still here, this situation has united us more and strengthened us
spiritually.

The activities of the work that the brothers attended, we have to reorganize them and assume
them.

Strengthened in the Lord, with his help, despite the crisis, the work of the Lord will continue.
Beloved brothers, how important are the prayers of all.

As for the wives and the children who stay with us, they will be receiving the attention of the
church.



As always, | leave you very grateful for the communion with me in the gospel, your prayers, and
participation with me in this effort.

If God permits, it will be until the next edition, meanwhile, we wish that God blesses all richly,
bye.

In the love of Jesus,

Antonio and family.



